
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STANISLAUS COUNTY 

IHSS ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 

MINUTES 

09/08/06 
 

 
 

Committee Members Present: 

  

 
 

 
 Jose Acosta Madelyn Amaral Dwight Bateman 

 Joan Blackwell Rose Martin Connie Muller 

 George Sharp Linda White  

    

 

Committee Members Absent: *Kenny Brown *Mary Burch -  LOA *Ora Scruggs ML 

    

    

      
 

IHSS Staff Present: Jeff Lambaren Egon Stammler Maria Childers 

 Robert Taylor Veronica Melgoza  

*Advance notice given. 

 

 

OPENING REMARKS by Linda White 

• Meeting called to order at 1:04pm 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

• No Public Comment 

 

ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES  

• August 11, 2006 minutes:  Motion M/S/A to accept minutes, motion to accept made by Madelyn Amaral, 

Connie Muller seconded, motion passed.  

 

PUBLIC AUTHORITY 

• Jeff Lambaren announced that we are still having problems with Pacific Care. They weren’t enrolling 

people because it wasn’t the open enrollment period. Public Authority let Pacific Care know that they will 

be having people enroll every month. For those who went to the doctor and have been billed, they will be 

reimbursed.  
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• Joan Blackwell asked if there were complaints about the doctors. Jeff Lambaren stated that there have 

been no complaints. 

• Jeff Lambaren announced Union Negotiations will start on September 25
th
.  

• Connie Muller asked if there was a clause that the providers could not strike. Jeff Lambaren stated that 

yes there is a clause that state the providers cannot strike. 

• Jeff Lambaren announced that DRAIL is going to provide some disability awareness training. We hope to 

start the new provider training in October. A record is being kept of the new providers coming in so when 

training starts they can come in for training. 

• Connie Muller asked if the CPR was open to all providers, even the ones that are already working. Jeff 

Lambaren stated that CPR training would be available to all IHSS providers but the Public Authority 

would give preference to those on the registry. If the class fills up with registry providers the other 

providers will be scheduled for the following month. 

• Jeff Lambaren announced that the second newsletter has been printed and stamped to be sent out. Jeff 

Lambaren requested that they set aside about a hundred for other agencies and IHSS Social Workers.  

• Jeff Lambaren passed out a sample of the ad that will be in the Elder Care Directory that should come out 

in October.  

• Dwight Bateman stated that DRAIL will put it in their newsletter too. 

• Jeff Lambaren announced that the business cards will have a space for members to place their name. 

• Jeff Lambaren passed out little phone books that will be given to providers for important numbers.  

 

LEGISLATIVE UPDATE 

• Jeff Lambaren stated that Legislation Proposals are just waiting right now for the Governor to sign or 

veto. 

• George Sharp announced that the one thing that we are waiting to hear on is the SB840. George Sharp 

made a motion to have the committee send a letter urging the Governor to sign the bill. This bill would 

basically socialize medicine in California and everyone would be covered for a small fee. George Sharp 

said we have until the 30
th
 of September to send a letter. George Sharp amended the motion to have a 

letter done now, Jeff Lambaren will sign for Kenny Brown, and send out. George Sharp will send Jeff 

Lambaren some draft language. Madelyn seconded, motion passed. 

• Madelyn Amaral asked what was going on with the Olmstead Act.  

• George Sharp announced that on the Federal side, it was actually included in the Federal budget; it will 

allow states to apply for the grants to help implement Olmstead, George heard that California was in the 

process of writing theirs. 

• Madelyn Amaral asked where IHSS got money from about four years ago. Maria Childers stated it was 

from the Federal Government; there was a change in legislation and most of the Residual cases converted 

to PCSP or Waiver.  

• Egon Stammler stated that each state writes a plan. The plan has to be approved by the Federal 

Government. 

• Dwight Bateman stated that it has to be part of the state plan. 

 

BUDGET PLANNING 

• Committee discussed the 2006-2007 budget. Connie Muller reminded the committee that they wanted to 

purchase a laptop. 

• Committee would like to have their annual retreat in January or February. Connie Muller suggested the 

Country Club in Oakdale and the Sweet River Grill in Turlock was also suggested. 

• Dwight Bateman suggested we put the website costs into the budget yearly and Linda White suggested 

the committee put the annual report in the budget yearly. 

• Jeff Lambaren suggested that we put the provider survey in the budget this year. 

• Dwight Bateman suggested we purchase equipment for the provider training. Jeff Lambaren stated that 

would come out of the Public Authority budget. 
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• Connie Muller made a motion to have the committee place a monthly ad in the surrounding cities that are 

hard to cover. Madelyn Amaral seconded, and also added that the ads should be in both English and 

Spanish. Dwight suggested the ad could also be shown on the Public Access Channel and also the 

Hispanic station. Motion passed. 

• Jeff Lambaren will draft an ad for the outling areas, training available will be on add. Jeff Lambaren will 

get the costs and bring back to the committee for review and approval. Once it is approved it can be put 

into other languages. 

• Jeff Lambaren asked if the committee would like a speaker, we have time to get one. 

• Dwight Bateman suggested the committee get a speaker for the retreat, someone from the State 

Association, to talk about the services that are provided.  

•  

EX-OFFICIO MEMBERSHIP DISCUSSION 

• Jeff Lambaren stated that he did not have a chance to amend the bylaws. Any changes will need to be 

approved by the Board of Supervisors. 

• Jeff Lambaren suggested the committee discuss the membership length at the retreat.  

• Dwight Bateman stated to the committee that they may want to amend the bylaws to say that if members 

want to continue they should take a year off, or an ex-officio member could be an ex-officio member for 

one year, and they could come back as a committee member. 

• Madelyn Amaral stated that she would like to see members serve their terms and move on. She would like 

to see the committee get new people with new ideas.  

• Linda White stated that when she was a new member it was the existing members that shared their 

knowledge and experience and gave her a better understanding of what the committee was all about. 

• As an ex-officio member they would come in periodically and share their knowledge and experience with 

the new members.  

• Linda White suggested the committee table the membership extending until the next IHSSAC meeting in 

October. 

 

CLIENT TRAINING TAPES 

• Connie Muller asked about the client tapes. Jeff Lambaren stated that they have already been mailed out.. 

Once we have the tapes we can customize them for Stanislaus County. The tapes will be shown at the training 

classes. Dwight suggested airing the tapes on the Public Access Channel along with the ads. 

 

HOT TOPICS 

• None 
 

GENERAL UPDATE 

• Maria Childers passed out a copy of the share of cost letter that Madelyn Amaral had requested. 

 

 
Meeting adjourned @ 2:34 PM 

Veronica Melgoza, Recorder 
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